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Background 

Generally, under RCW 68.50, a person has the authority to direct the disposition of their 

own remains. If a person has not made arrangements, or the cost of executing the 

person’s wishes exceeds a reasonable amount, the liability for the costs falls to the 

person’s agent, family, or guardian. 

When a person dies indigent and their body is not claimed by relatives or a church 

organization, it is the responsibility of the board of county commissioners of the 

county in which they died to provide for the disposition of the remains. RCW 

36.29.030 

Under current law, a person, firm, corporation, or association that is in lawful 

possession of human remains may dispose of those remains after 90 days if no 

relative of or persons interested in the decedent directs the disposition. RCW 

68.50.230 



Substitute House Bill 1974 

Signed by the Governor March 13 

Reduces holding period from 90 to 45 days 

Improvements in technology used to 

identify next of kin 
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WAC 246-500 References The Waiting 

Period Established in RCW 68.50.230 

• Amendment is exempt under the Administrative Procedure Act because the content is explicitly and specifically 
dictated by statute. 
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THANK YOU 

To request this document in an alternate format, please contact the Washington State Board of Health 

at 360-236-4110, or by email at wsboh@sboh.wa.gov |  TTY users can dial 711 
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https://s/BOH/Agency%20Communications/Website/ADA%20Webpage/wsboh@sboh.wa.gov


ACCESSIBILITY AND THE AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT (ADA) 

• The Washington State Board of Health (Board) is committed to providing information and services that are accessible to 

people with disabilities. We provide reasonable accommodations, and strive to make all our meetings, programs, and 

activities accessible to all persons, regardless of ability, in accordance with all relevant state and federal laws. 

• Our agency, website, and online services follow the Americans with Disabilities (ADA) standards, Section 508 of the 

Rehabilitation Act of 1973, Washington State Policy 188, and Web Content Accessibility Guidelines (WCAG) 2.0, level AA. 

We regularly monitor for compliance and invite our users to submit a request if they need additional assistance or would like 

to notify us of issues to improve accessibility. 

• We are committed to providing access to all individuals visiting our agency website, including persons with disabilities. If you 

cannot access content on our website because of a disability, have questions about content accessibility or would like to 

report problems accessing information on our website, please call (360) 236-4110 or email and 

describe the following details in your message: 

wsboh@sboh.wa.gov 

• The nature of the accessibility needs 

• The URL (web address) of the content you would like to access 

• Your contact information 

We will make every effort to provide you the information requested and correct any compliance issues on our website. 

https://s/BOH/Agency%20Communications/Website/ADA%20Webpage/wsboh@sboh.wa.gov
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